
MINUTES OF THE DARLINGTON TOWNSHIP 

SUPERVISORS MEETING HELD MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 10, 2018 

 

The Darlington Township Supervisors met on September 10, 2018 for their regular 

monthly meeting in the township municipal building at 7:00 P.M. 

 

Chairman, Chad Crawford called the meeting to order and opened with the Pledge of 

Allegiance, followed by the Lord’s Prayer. 

 Supervisors   Chad Crawford   

     Shaun McRoberts 

     Ron Stidmon 

 Zoning Officer/Engineer Jeff Frye    

Solicitor Garen Fedeles was not present. 

Solicitor Alternative  Brandon Eberle 

Treasurer   Megan Greene 

Secretary    Susan Householder 

 

 PUBLIC COMMENT:  Comments were made regarding the police department, 

drainage issues and property maintenance. 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Chad Crawford motioned, Shaun McRoberts seconded to 

approve the August 13, 2018 Minutes. Motion carried unanimously.  

     

REPORTS:   

 

FIRE DEPARTMENT:   President, Brian Farkas stated October is Fire Prevention 

Month.  Monthly report was not available. 

   

POLICE DEPARTMENT: Monthly report was available. 

 

ROAD DEPARTMENT:  Monthly report was available. 

 

ZONING OFFICER:   Jeff  Frye stated that the residents at 100 Cannelton Road have 

been contacted several times regarding the old equipment on their property that is in 

violation of the Township Code. The residents have requested to erect a fence to conceal 

the equipment instead of having to remove it. Mr. Frye explained that according to the 

township ordinance, they aren’t permitted to erect a fence just to conceal blight nor 

would the fence be high enough, he plans on following up with a violation letter. 

Todd Fryer applied for a building permit and is being denied because the container does 

not meet the setbacks.  Jeff Frye also mentioned he will investigate the Sherrill properties 

regarding the junk were the double wide trailer is located. 

 

ENGINEERING:  Jeff Frye stated firstly, he met with Megan Greene regarding the 

comfort station and that he will provide Megan with drawings. 

Secondly, that the DSA is stabilized but there is a few spots that are still soft but believes 

if they were grated, that they would dry out.  



Thirdly, the MS4 was approved for a waiver. 

 

RECREATION BOARD: Susan Householder stated that the Recreation Board held a 

Trunk Sale Fundraiser on Saturday, September 8, 2018.  

 

SOLICITOR:  Nothing to Report 

 

HOST MUNICIPAL INSPECTION: Report was not available. 

 

BUSINESS MEETING 

 

ITEM # 1 Supervisors to make a motion to approve the renewal of the Comcast 

Cable Franchise. 

 Chad Crawford motioned, Shaun McRoberts seconded to table the renewal 

of the Cable Franchise. Motion carried unanimously. 

 

ITEM # 2 Supervisors to make a motion to approve the 2019 MMO. 

 Chad Crawford motioned, Ron Stidmon seconded to approve the 2019 

MMO. Motion carried unanimously.  

 

MONTHLY CORRESPONDENCE  

Presented and reviewed. 

 

PRESENT OUTSTANDING BILLS AND APPROVAL TO PAY 

Shaun McRoberts  motioned, Chad Crawford seconded to pay the outstanding bills.  

Motion carried unanimously. 

 

TREASURER REPORT:  Chad Crawford motioned, Shaun McRoberts seconded to 

accept the Treasurer Report. Motion carried unanimously.  

 

ADJOURN: 

There being no further business, Chad Crawford motioned, Ron Stidmon seconded  to 

adjourn the meeting, Motion carried unanimously.  Time: 8:18. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Susan Householder 

 

 

   

 

   

 

 

 



 

 


